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TUITION AND THE BUDGET

As announced in the most recent issue of

the catalog, the comprehensive fee for

1974-75 will be increased to $1,150 per

semester. Residence hall charges remain

at $250, but board has been increased to

$325 per semester. This represents an

addition of $50 per semester to the

comprehensive fee and $25 to each

semester of board.

The Board of Trustees is certain that

students and their parents will understand

U the necessity for this small upward
revision of charges. The College's costs

are subject to all of the inflationary

U pressures of our economy, and we must

increase instructional and staff salaries

if we are to maintain the high level of

__ proficiency and personal attention which

has marked Lycoming during the past few

years.

We have been meeting with faculty and

student leadership for some time now to

U effect careful economies in non-personnel

items of our annual budget. Although we
have been reasonably successful in this

project, it is now certain that the College

must also reduce personnel in order to

give necessary support to those colleagues

— who continue on the faculty and staff.

Faculty and staff consultation has enabled

us to plan for a small reduction of

personnel over the next two years which

Uwill leave the academic program and

services essentially in their present

strength. National socio-economic

conditions will reduce the enrollment of

all privately-supported institutions to

numbers considerably below the high

point of the late sixties and early

seventies. Lycoming has been most

U

fortunate in its experience thus far,

and we have every reason to be

confident that our enrollment will

stabilize at 1,250 to 1,350 students.

Interestingly enough, this was the size

that our College planning anticipated

twelve years ago.

Harold II Hutson
President o) the < 'ollege

PRIVATE EDUCATION Needs Your
Support-Now.

SIX NEW FACULTY include, left to right; Larry R
Strauser, Stanley T. Wilk, NUrtine Picot, Richard R.
Erickson, Viola L. Catt, and Robert A. Zaccaria.

NEW FACES
DR. VIOLA L. CATT comes to Lycoming
as an assistant professor in psychology.

After earning her bachelor of arts,

magna cum laude, at Indiana University

where she was a research assistant in

the honors programs, she taught a year

at the United Fund Center for Handicapped

Children in Indianapolis. While earning

her master of arts and doctor of

philosophy degrees at the University of

Denver, Mrs. Catt was a National

Institute of Mental Health research

assistant a year each in Littleton and

Denver, Colorado, and a research

assistant in the University of Denver
psychology department, where she was an

instructor in the spring and summer 1973

quarters. She has co-authored several

technical reports. Viola has a five-year

old son Bruce.

RICHARD R. ERICKSONwill be a

teaching fellow in physics to substitute

for Dr. Willy Smith who is on sabbatical

until September 1974. As a National

Merit Scholar he earned his bachelor of

arts at the University of Minnesota with

honors in astronomy (summa cum laude)

and in mathematics (magna cum laude) and

a minor in geology. While earning Phi

Beta Kappa honors, he was a lab instructor

for an introductory astronomy course for

three years and gave lectures on astronomy
and geology to grade-school children.

After graduation he spent a year at

Churchill College - University of Cam-
bridge on Woodrow Wilson, National

Science Foundation, and Churchill

Foundation fellowships doing radio

astronomy research.

While earning his doctor of philosophy at

the University of Chicago, where he had

a three-year NASA traineeship, Richard

taught geology and astronomy at

Dominican College in Racine, Wisconsin,

astronomy at the University of Wisconsin-
Milwaukee and worked at the Yerkes
Observatory in Williams Bay.

Dr. Erickson's publications include

"Membership of the Young Open Cluster

NGC 6823" in Astronomy and Astrophysics

and two articles co-authored with W. J.

Luyten. His wife's name is Caroline".

OWEN J. MAHON, a graduate of the

University of Pennsylvania, earned his

bachelor of science and master of arts in

economics at its Wharton School and has

completed all course work for the doctorate.

He was an instructor at Wharton and its

Harrisburg and Reading extensions while

doing graduate work. Owen comes to

Lycoming as an assistant professor of

accounting from Bucknell where he was
very active on university committees.

Professionally, Owen has been a consultant

for several large national trade associations

since 1957. Over the same sixteen years

he has served on the examinations board of

the American Institute for Property and

Liability Underwriters.

Active in community affairs, Owen has

been chairman of the Lewisburg Planning

Commission, board president of the

Himmelrich Public Library, treasurer of

Kiwanis, and finance officer of the

American Legion. He and his wife, Irene,

have three children: Owen J. Jr. 21,

Susan 17, and Amy 6.

KATHLEEN MCGINNIS comes to Lycoming

as an Instructor in political science. She

received her bachelor of science in social

science from Indiana University of

Pennsylvania and her master of arts in

foreign affairs from the University of

Virginia where she is a doctoral candidate.

While pursuing graduate studies, Kathleen

was the recipient of DuPont Fellowships

and was a teaching and research assistant

in her department.

LARRY R. STRAUSER, a 1959 Lycoming
graduate who has taught part-time at his

alma mater, is now a full-time instructor

in sociology. Larry has been project

director for the Central Pennsylvania

Multi-County Corrections facilities

project under SEDA since 1971. He has

also taught continuing education courses

at Pennsylvania State University off-

campus locations.

After graduation Larry became a special

education teacher for Lycoming County.

He has had varied experience as the chief



juvenile probation officer for Lycoming
County, as a senior caseworker and work-

release coordinator for the U.S. Bureau
of Prisons, and as a full-time instructor

in Perm State's College of Human
Development. He did work in clinical

psychology at Bucknell University and

earned his master of public administra-

tion from the University of Arizona.

Larry and his wife, Keigh, have two

children - Ned, eleven and Heidi, nine.

STANLEY T. WILK, assistant professor

of anthropology, comes to Lycoming from
Lafayette College where he was named
Jones Lecturer in recognition of superior

teaching and scholarship in 1972. While in

Easton, he also taught anthropology to

gifted junior and senior high school

students.

The native of Bronx, New York received

his bachelor of arts from Hunter College

with honors in anthropology. While
earning his doctor of philosophy at the

University of Pittsburgh he had a teaching

assistantship for one year and an Andrew
Mellon Pre-doctoral Fellowship for

two years.

Dr. Wilk's research experience includes

field work in Pueblo, Mexico in 1964 and
1966-67 and in the Easton area for the

Medical Sociology Center of The Pennsyl-
vania State University.

Stanley has read a number of papers at

annual meetings of the American Anthro-
pological Association (he will read one
this fall) and at regional groups. This

September "Of Myths and Culture Heroes"
was read at the LXth International Congress
of Anthropological and Ethnological

Sciences. In addition to reviewing books
for American Anthropologist, he has
several articles in circulation: "Magic,
Science, and Religion", "Peasantry: An
Upper Limit", "Terminal Loyalties in a

Mexican Community", and "Idealism and
Materialism in Cultural Theory".

Stan and his wife, Rhona, have two sons -

David, 6 and Joshua, 3.

ROBERT A. ZACCARIA, assistant

professor of biology, comes to Lycoming
from the University of Virginia where he
earned his doctor of philosophy while

receiving a National Science Foundation
Academic Year Grant in 1968-69 and
National Institute of Health traineeship in

Developmental Physiology for three years.
He had earned his bachelor of arts in

biology and his collegiate-professional

certificate for secondary education at

Bridgewater College, Virginia.

Dr. Zaccaria's teaching experience
includes three years in the secondary
schools in Augusta County, Virginia,

director of the Natural Science Section,
Project Opportunity in Nelson County,
Virginia, and laboratory instructor in

biology, anatomy, and embryology at the
University of Virginia. He has had two
articles published in the American
Zoologist .

Bob and his wife, Pat, have two sons:
Alan Andrew, three months and Robert
Anthony, Jr. , six.

GIVE TO
THE ANNUAL FUND
BEFORE DECEMBER 31.

CAMPUS NOTES
A $6,600 NATIONAL SCIENCE
FOUNDATION GRANT has been awarded to

the chemistry department. Lycoming has

matched the grant to buy a Nuclear

Magnetic Resonance spectrometer with

oscilloscope. Students and faculty will use

the instrument primarily to determine and/

or confirm the structure of chemical sub-

stances. New courses will be possible and

teaching aids for present classes will be

improved. Dr. Andrew B. Turner, assistant

professor of chemistry, and several students

have began using the instrument to investi-

gate intermediates in the synthesis of

tropane alkaloid analogs.

A $5,000 LIBRARY GRANT, the maximum
available under Title II of the Higher

Education Act of 1965, has been received

from the College Library Resources
Program of the Department of Health,

Education, and Welfare.

A $2,000 SPERRY AND HUTCHINSON
FOUNDATION GRANT to sponsor a series

of public lectures on "Cultural Survival:

Thoughts on the Future" has been received.

ERNEST D. GIGLIO, associate professor

and chairman of political science, will

serve as the first Director of the Internship

Program. Immediately responsible to the

Dean of the College, he will be responsible

to encourage departments to participate, to

maintain the quality and spirit of the

program, to prepare written agreements
between the College and participating

agencies, to review each internship

proposal, and to submit periodic reports on

the status of the program. Readers
interested in any aspect of the internship

program should contact Dr. Giglio.

VIRGINIA R. ARROYO, assistant

professor of sociology, spoke on "Under-
standing China" during the summer at the

Williamsport and Loyalsock Kiwanis
Clubs, the United Methodist Conference
at Susquehanna University, and on WMPT
local radio.

WILLIAM P. BRITTAIN, assistant

professor of psychology, presented a

paper titled "Some Developmental Effects

of Ventromedical Hypothalamic Lesions on

Spontaneous Activity in the Male Rat" at

a Knoxville meeting of the Southern

Society for Philosophy and Psychology.

CANDICE M. CHIRGOTIS '73 and LYNN
A. FISCHER '74 co-directed the July

Drama Workshop sponsored by the Junior
League in conjunction with the College

and Williamsport Area School District.

Children in second through ninth grades
participated in the program.

ANTHONY L. GRILLO, librarian, has

been elected 1973-74 chairman of the

Susquehanna Library Cooperative.

MRS. CHARLES W. LUPPERT and
GEORGE MILLER were honored at a

retirement dinner given by the Food
Service Department. John F. Eek was
master of ceremonies. Russell Bloodgood,
food service manager, was the speaker.

LYCOMING eEJs&l

MAURICE A. MOOK, professor of
anthropology emeritus, will be listed in

—
The Fifth Annual International Directory
of Anthropologists this year. He has
reviewed "Amish Beliefs, Customs, and
Discipline" by Gerald S. Lestz for the
Journal of American Folklore.

MICHAEL G. ROSKTN, assistant professor
of political science, led a discussion on
"Is There A Neo-Isolationism in the United
States?" at the Amerika House, U.S.
Cultural Center, Berlin, Federal Republic
of Germany after accompanying eleven

Lycoming students on a Cultural Tour of
the Soviet Union in May led by LEO K.
WINSTON, assistant professor and chair-
man of the foreign languages and
literatures department.

While photographing women lined-up to

buy eggs in Odessa, Mike was forced to go
to the police station by three burly Soviet
citizens where he was detained for an hour
and accused of "bad behavior". When
asked if he was under arrest, he was told,

"No,you are here voluntarily. "

"I suspect that they were concerned that

such a picture would suggest food

shortages," Dr. Roskin said. "Both the

police and the men who filed the cdmplaint
wanted to take my camera. But I told them
they would have to shoot me first. They
gave up. My requests to call the United

States Embassy in Moscow were ignored,

and that is against the U. S. -USSR Consular J
Convention. The incident itself was minor
and probably typical. But the flaunting of

the Consular Convention is more serious. " LI

FERDINAND D. SCHOEMAN, assistant

professor of philosophy, will have his

manuscript, "A Rational Approach to the

Foundations of Ethics: Ethica in ordine

geometrico demonstrata" published J
in The Journal of Value Inquiry inlate 1973.

DR. WILLY SMITH, associate professor -
of physics at Lycoming since 1966, left

in July for Europe where he will spend a
sabbatical year mostly in Germany and
Spain. He will work on a book manuscript
and possibly teach part-time at a
European University or college before
returning in August 1974.
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JOHN M. WHELAN, JR., assistant

professor of philosophy, will have his

review of Hanna Pitkin's "Wittegenstein
and Justice" published in The
Philosophical Review .

SWAZILAND was represented by four

Lycoming students at the five-day annual

Model United Nations Conference in New
York. The delegation itself was inter-

national with KURT D. HALL '76 from
Bogota, Columbia; ISSA HATEM '76 from
Jerusalem, Jordan; FRED E. HICKOK
'76 from Bedford, and ROBERT C.

HOWDEN '73, chairman, from Wyckoff,

New Jersey.

AN ACTIVE SUMMER ON CAMPUS saw
facilities put to good use by over 4,000
people in sessions ranging from Summer
term classes, through cheerleading and
drill team schools, to five freshmen
orientation sessions. Business manager,
Bill Baker, coordinator for summer
activities, reports rental of college

facilities and services by groups such as

the Pennsylvania School Board Associa-
tion, PTA State Leadership School,

Upper Atlantic Regional School of

Missions, and Central Pennsylvania
Conference Women's Society Workshop.
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University of Pittsburgh, Susan also worked
at the University as a personnel official.

They are now living in Boiling Springs,

Pennsylvania, as Rodney is associated with
the Loysville Youth Development Center
as a counselor.

PATRICIA L. STERE is working with the

Reformed Church in America as a staff

person at the Northeastern Regional Center
in Schenectady, New York. Her responsi-

bilities include programs of lay ministry
with young adults, leadership training

events, and resourcing in Christian educa-

MARY (KITTY) TRAXLER ROCERS is

living with her husband, Bud, in Home-
stead, Florida. She writes that they enjoy
the Florida weather in their boat, and spend

a lot of time working on their home.
They have a son four years of age, and are

expecting their second child in October.

H. RIDCE CANADAY was named national

Multiple Sclerosis Father of the Year. In

conjunction with this award, he was honored
at a ceremony at the White House with
Mrs, Richard M. Nixon as hostess. Out of

all local chapter fathers of the year, Ridge
was chosen as the father "most epitomizing
the plight of the stricken young adult through
his courage and leadership." Ridge con-
tracted the disease in 1966 while in jet

flight training with the Navy. After a tour

with the Navy he earned his teacher certi-

fication. Ridge remains active in public

relations with the local Multiple Sclerosis

chapters. He is married to the former
Florence Miller, and they have one son,
Ted, age 4. Future plans for Ridge include
transforming his home into a wheel-chair-
home, and starting a tutoring program there.

1967

HENRY and MARION (PETERS) BRINKLEY
announced the birth of twins, Henry (Chip)
Gilbert, III, and Meredith Elizabeth,

bom June 25th. Congratulations to Marion
and Henry. They are living in Mechanics-
burg, Pa.

RONALD L. KRAUSS is serving as minister
of the Congregition.i! Church and lives at

R.D.I02, Killingsworth, Connecticut.

CAROL (FREEMAN) HANN and her hus-
band, Ed, announced the birth of a daugh-
ter. I ennifer Michelle, born April 9, 1973.
Although retired from teaching, Carol is

busy with church activities.

WALTER and PEGGY (CtAUOUE '69)

EDMONDS announced the birth of a daugh-
ter, Pauline Anne, on June 4, 1973. Walt
and Peggy live in Cherry Hill, New Jersey.

JOHN WILSON. JR. and his wife, the for-

mer MARCLA CORDON '71, announced
the birth of a daughter, Stephanie Anne,
born August 31, 1973. John hopes to attend
homecoming activities on October 20th,

and plans to enter the tennis tournament
on October 19th. He is interested in hav-
ing former friends and classmates join him.

BARBARA JACKSON GROSS was united in
marriage to Hermon C. Eichmeier, Jr. ,

on June 2. 1973, in Springfield, Pa. They
will be residing in Ames, Iowa, where
Hermon is a member of the faculty at Iowa
State University. Barbara keeps busy at

home rearing their three children.

DOUGLAS and MICHELE (TROIS1) KNOWL-
TON announced the birth of a son, Brian
DourIjs, born June 28, 1973. They live

at West Lafayette, lndi.ina.

PETER Q COCUTS was elected co-pastor
of St. James United Church of Christ,
Allentown. He is married to the former
CAROL SCHULTZ. They have one
daughter, Naomi.

WARREN FISHER has received his doctorate
in economics. His wife, the former Ann
Nussbaum, also received the doctorate
degree in economics. Warren taught
economics for one year at Lycoming. He
and his wi fe are now employed at the
State University of New York at Fredonia.

MICHAEL S. WRIGLEY received his M.D.
degree at the 149th commencement of the
Jefferson Medical College in June.

1968

DAVID md PATRICIA (MacBRIDE)
KRAUSER are living in Garden City, Kansas,
where Dave is an elementary school prin-
cipal. He has finished all the required
course work for his doctorate in education
at the University of Northern Colorado,
and is working on his dissertation. Dave
and Pat have a son, Todd, age 2.

JOAN T1PPETT and William Nagel were
married April 14th in the Crace United
Methodist Church, Philadelphia. ELIZA-
BETH PICKLES FOSTER was an attendant.
Joan is a research associate with the North
Central Philadelphia Community Mental
Health Center. She earned her masters
degree in psychology from Bucknell in

CAROL (MILLER) LANE and her husband,
Monroe, returned from their Naval tour

in Puerto Rico, and are now living in

Florida. Their second son, born April 28,

is named Daniel Andrew. Carol and Mon-
roe are living in Pensacola,

REBECCA CRONINGER BAKKER is living

in Brassies, Belgium, at 65 Rue Marie
De Page, UCCLE - 1180. Her husband,
Roelof, is a mechanical engineer there

,

and Rebecca would be happy to hear from
some of her friends

DAVID E. HUGHES and his wife, JO
(HORNER '70) announced the birth of their

second son, Eric, born February 6, 1973.

They recently purchased a home in Mill-
burn, New Jersey, and Dave is an account

executive with Travelers Insurance Company
in Newark.

LAURA L. BRIDGEMAN and Thomas C.

Pears, IV, were married on June 23rd.

Laura holds a masters degree from Oberlin
College and is employed as a personnel

development analyst at the N.J. Hospital

Association. They are residing in Hope-

ANCELA McELWAIN received a master of

arts degree in education for the deaf from
Gallaudet College. At the honors' convo-
cation, she was awarded the Daniel T.
Cloud Award by the Gallaudet Graduate
School for outstanding scholarship and
achievement. Prior to her graduate work,
she worked for Dr. Hans Forth in the Center
for Research in Thinking and Language at

Catholic University. In September, she

began teaching in the Carver School for the

Deaf in Anne Arundel County, Maryland.

SUSAN La BAR ELSER has been named to

head a new Developmental Disabilities

Program for Goodwill Industries of Central
Pennsylvania, Inc. Using Goodwill and
community facilities, the program will

assist the mentally retarded and those dis-

abled by cerebral palsy and epilepsy to

develop maximum social, economic and
vocational potential, Susan had been with
the Hiirrisburg State Hospital as an assis-

tant director of education In the adult

basic education program. With her hus-
band, CARL , she lives in Harrisburg.

RICHARD S. WILT received the Juris

Doctors degree from the Dickinson School
of Law in lime. After completing his

Pennsylvania Bar examination, Dick will

be employed by the Army Corps of Engin-

PETER A. DRAKE and Mary C. Eni were
married this summer at Our Lady of Mount
Carmel Church, Boonton, New Jersey.

Pete is employed by the George Underhill
Excavating Company, and they are living

in Randolph, New Jersey.

1969

BARBARA (HOLLEY) DeFRANCIS received
the master of arts degree in History from
Rutgers University in May. She is teach-
ing U.S. History in Clarkstown, New York.
Her husband, BILL '68, has opened law
offices with two other attorneys at 550
Park Avenue, New York, New York,
Bill is a candidate for a Masters of Law
Degree in Taxation at New York University.

They expect to return to Lycoming for

Homecoming on October 20th.

PETER B. SCHAEFFER and JOAN M.
GREGORY '71 were married July 14, 1973.

Pete is the son of LOUISE RHOADES
SCHAEFFER '59, chairman of the educa-
tion department at Lycoming. Joan re-
ceived her masters degree in French from
Middlebury (Vt.) College Graduate School
in Paris, where she studied for two years.
Pete is manager of the statistical depart-
ment of Liberty Mutual Insurance Company,
Lynbrook, New York. They are living in

Freeport, New York.

R, LYNN MACARCLE and DARLA MAE
KELCHNER were married June 2, 1973,
in the Trinity Lutheran Church, Hughes-
ville. Lynn received his M. D. degree at

the Milton S. Hershey School of Medicine
of the Pennsylvania State University, and
is now doing his internship at Harrisburg
Polyclinic Hospital. Darla is employed
at the Harrisburg Polyclinic Hospital as

medical transcriptionist in the department
of radiology.

RONALD MULBERGER was ordained itto
the Lutheran Church by the Central Penn-
sylvania Synod of the Lutheran Church in

America during the synodical convention
at Susquehanna University on June 22,
1973. Ron accepted the pastorate of the
Buffalo Lutheran Parish, Lewisbuxg, R.
D. #2.

MICHAEL C MUSHENO has been appointed
Instructor of Political Science at the City
University of New York, Brooklyn College.
Mike holds a masters degree In Government
from the American University, where he
Is completing his Doctoral Degree in Gov-
ernment He is doing research for his

doctoral dissertation dealing with the role

of metropolitan police departments In

handling alcoholics. He served as grad-
uate assistant and lecturer at The American
University over the last three years and
this summer served as Academic Direc-
tor of the Washington Semester Summer
Program at American U. He is also an

author of the academic game, Urban J

u

tice, and is a member of the graduate
school honor fraternity, Phi Sigma Phi.
At Brooklyn, Mike will teach three c

on Urban Affairs including one in the grad-
uate school level on Metropolitan Politics.

JOAN (WESTLAKE r

71), his wife, will stay
in Washington to finish business related to
her position as editor of a national trade
magazine and then will join Mike in

Brooklyn where she plans to pursue a degree
in medicine. They will be living in
Neponsit, New York.

RICHARD and LAURA (CHERVENAK)
ANDRUS both appeared in Drake Univer-
sity's summer theatre production of The
Public Eye. Richard played the part of
Christoforou and Laura played Belinda
Stdley. He has been manager of fine arts

performance activities at Drake since 1971.
He received his master of arts degree at the
University of Connecticut, Storrs. Laura
is taking classes at Drake working toward
a teaching certificate. This spring she
coordinated a walkathon fund raising drive

for United Cerebral Palsy of Central Iowa.
They are living in Des Moines.

WILLIAM J. DAVIS received the Distin-

guished Flying Cross at Seymour Johnson
AFB, North Carolina. BUI was cited for

aerial achievement last October when he
helped destroy a highly defended hostile
truck park and storage area in Southeast

SANDRA L. DERR is teaching first grade
in a year-round school in the Loudoun
County School District. She is living in

Falls Church, Virginia.

DAVID B. MORGAN, III received the
master of science degree in Education from
Bucknell University on August 10, 1972.
He is married to the former JULIA KELLER
'71.

GARY E. DROSBACK has received his dis-

charge from the U. S. Air Force and is

now living in Dallas, Texas.

GEORCE J VTLUSHIS received his DO.
degree from Philadelphia College of
Osteopathic Medicine on June 3, 1973.

1970

On August 10-12, a reunion was held at

Judge and Mrs. Charles Greevy's home in

WiLliamsport. ANN GREEVY SHUMAKER
'71 and her husband, John, from Hummels-
town, Pa., assisted Mrs. Greevy as hostess

and host. Recent divorcee BETSY COOD-
WIN OLIVER, a teacher from Madison,
New Jersey, arrived early to start the party.
By Friday night it was in full swing. BETH
(SMITH) and BRUCE BRICKLEY recently
had a son Andrew (}\me 27, 1973). They
live in Brookhaven, Pa. , where Bruce is a

field manager for Baltimore Life Insurance.
CONNIE CARVER BROWN and her husband,
Les, a production control manager for

Honeywell, are also recent parents of a
daughter named Heather (November 11

,

1972). They also happened to be the
winners of the thrill-packed water basket-
ball tournament held in the pool. DENISE
SCHULTZ JAKUBOWICZ '71, who is ex-
pecting in September, and JAKE '71, took
the long trip from Montoursville with
SANDE MYERS SCOTT (Woman of the Year)
and her husband, JIM (Senior Class Presi-

dent). JAKE, an elementary teacher, is

assistant football coach at Montoursville
High School. SANDE teaches high school
English (no children yet), and JIM is

Assistant Personnel Manager at GTE Syl-
vania in Montoursville. SANDE and JIM
recently bought a home. JANET PUMPH-
REY, who is a cancer research biologist,

whipped in from Maryland to share the
Greevy hospitality. GLORIA Z1EGLER
GREEVY '67 and her husband, Charles,
III, showed off their son Charles IV (Chad).
Typical WiLliamsport weather did not deter
our athletic and "social" activities. Of

cial thin others. Age seems to be creeping
up faster on some of our friends . . . Right
SANDE and JIM? Anyhow, aU of us are
anxiously awaiting an instant replay next
year.

MICHAEL HUDSON and JUDI ALLISON '72

were married June 30, 1973, in Gettys-
burg, Pa. FRED JONES '71 was an usher.

Mike is an accountant with Price-Water-
housc I- Company in Washington, D. C,

They are residing in Bladensburg, Md.

A. ROY FLAN1GAN, III and LEAH BIRD
'71 were married August 25th in Trinity

Episcopal Church, Witllamsport. They
are living In Williamsport. where Leah
is a second grade teacher at St. Boniface,

3nd Roy is an accountant for John W.
Whiting, Jr., and Company.

K. DLANNE MAKI received the MEd.
degree in counselor education from the
Pennsylvania State University on June 16th.

T. STEPHEN TURNBULL is teaching at

Norwich University and Vermont College
in Northfield and Montpelier, Vermont.
These are two colleges which have merged
but are maintaining two campuses, and
Steve will be teaching sociology and
cultural anthropology. He and his wife,

Mel, are looking forward to being located
in Ski country. Steve has been teaching at
the Old Dominion University In Norfolk, Va.

SUSAN STEWART EVANS is attending the
University of Florida full time, completing
a masters program in special education.
She and her husband are living in Gaines-
ville.

STEVEN C. SMA1ES has been named an
assistant cashier in the commercial lending
department at Southeast National Bank.
Steve and his wife, Kathy, live in Lansdowne,

IX

THOMAS C BELLOWS has been promoted to
eastern division credit manager, finance and
administration, Bausch G Lomb. Tom and
his wife, Paula, live in Greece. New York.

I

NANCY CORTER BOWERS is teaching mathe
matics at Stevens Junior High School, .

Will i.i itu port

.

BARRY C. HAMILTON is one of two new
republican committeemen named in Dela-
ware County, Barry holds an MBA from
Drexel, and is assistant manager of Gir-ard

Bank's Germantown office. Barry and his —
wife, Lois, have a son, Robert, age 3. '
They live in Rosemont.

JAMES G, KEISLLNG and Bernadette Twardzik \\
were married July 14th in the Sacred Heart
of Jesus Church, Mayfield, Jim is associated
with Scranton Plastic Laminating, Inc.

,

of Scranton, Pa. They are living in Clark's
Summit . _

RALPH J. KELLER and Peggy R. Bennett
were married May 19, 1973, in the Divine
Providence Hospital Chapel, Williamsport.
Ralph is serving in the U.S. Navy aboard
the U.S. S. Charleston, and they are Living

in Norfolk, Virginia.

HERBERT H ZAR1NG, III, was married on -*

May 25, 1973, to Mellanay P. Auman.
Mellanay is a senior English and Philosophy
double major at Susquehanna University.

Herb has been employed for the past year and j

a half as an independent agent for Zaring
Insurance Agency in Shamokin. Herb re-
cently completed a seminar at the Hartford
Insurance Group's advancement center at

Hartford, Connecticut. —

'

DALETA WHITE POTTEN U a first grade
teacher in the Hazleton Area School District.

She is working toward permanent certifica-

tion by taking graduate courses at an exten-
sion of Penn State University. Daleta and
her husband, Eugene, have a daughter,
Dawn Marie, bora May 12, 1973. They

Hazlet

CARL L. ZIMMERMAN received the mister
of science degree from Bucknell University

on June 3, 1973. _f

WILLIAM M. BOWLER received the master -J

of arts degree from Bucknell University on
June 3, 1973.

LARK RAND and Charles Shlimbaum were
married May 26, 1973, in St. Bartholomew's
Episcopal Church, White Plains, New York.
Lark has completed her second year at the

Tulane University School of Law and will

take her third year of law at New York Uni- —

'

versify. Her husband is a graduate of Duke
University and a graduate of the Tulane
School of Law. He has accepted a position

as junior assistant district attorney of Suffolk y
County. They are living in White Plains,

New York.

ARTHUR E. DORVAL. JR. and NANCY
L. FIRESTINE were married July 21, 1973. <"

They are living In Baltimore, Maryland.

DAVID C. FREY and Doreenjean Dieffen-

derferwere married June 30, 1973, in the J
Trinity United Methodist Church, Williams-

port. WAYNE K1NLEY '69 ushered. Dave
Is teaching math at the Williamsport Area

High School.
J

JOHN P. CARLSON has been working in

Williamsport in a program designed to allow

medical students to go to smalt communities
throughout the state and work with family ._.

practitioners as they go through the routine

of their daily practice. The program Lt an

attempt to actively encourage physicians

to enter family practice upon their comple-
J

tion of medical school. John has completed V
two years at the Hershey Medical School.

JOHN W. TURNER and SUSAN MARIE KAISEJ I

'72 were married June 14, 1973, In Mater
Dolorosa Church, Williamsport. Susan was

employed as an elementary teacher In the

Williamsport Area School District. John
received his master's degree in near eastern

languages and literature from the University

of Michigan. He Is continuing his studies

at Yale University this fall.

MORE CLASS NOTES WILL APPEAR LN THE
J

NEXT ISSUE COMING SOON!
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